Tell the Governor to let science decide

	



Methyl iodide is a known carcinogen. It has no safe place in CA's strawberry fields. 






Governor Schwarzenegger is set to bow to industry pressure and fast track registration of methyl iodide -- over-riding science, subverting public process, and single-handedly increasing the incidence of cancer, miscarriages, and thyroid disease in California.


Take Action Now!» Call or write the Governor, urging him to allow independent science and the CA Department of Pesticide Regulation to do their jobs in protecting public health.

"Methyl iodide is so toxic that scientists working with it in the laboratory take extreme precautions when handling it, using a ventilation hood, gloves, and special equipment for transferring it so it does not escape to the air," states PAN consulting scientist, Dr. Susan Kegley.  "This degree of protection is not possible in an agricultural setting where the pesticide would be applied at rates of 175 pounds per acre in the open air. Buffer zones of 400 feet for a 40-acre fumigation would still result in a dose of methyl iodide to neighbors that is 375 times higher than DPR believes is acceptable. For workers, the numbers are much worse, with exposures estimated at 3,000 times higher than DPR's acceptable dose for some tasks."

There is no safe role for methyl iodide in agriculture. That's why New York declined to register it, and CA's Department of Pesticide Regulation is considering the same.

Call on the Governor Now!» Industry pressure is moving things in Sacramento so fast that a phone call right now is the most powerful thing you can do to stop methyl iodide in its tracks.

Call: 916-445-2841.

Sample phone script:   "Hello, My name is [your name] and I live in [your city]. I am calling to urge the Governor to not to fast track the registration of methyl iodide, and to allow science and public process to run their course. California cannot afford the public health hazards posed by this toxic pesticide. Thank you."

If you cannot call but still want your voice to be heard, please sign the following petition letter.


PAN Alerts are a service to provide you with opportunities to take action and to stay informed about our most pressing local, state, national and international efforts to reduce pesticide use. It's produced by Pesticide Action Network North America, a non-profit and non-governmental organization working to advance sustai nable alternatives to pesticides worldwide. We gladly accept donations for our work and all contributions are tax deductible in the United States. Pesticide Action Network North
Email: panna@panna.org Web: http://www.panna.org
